Operations Committee Minutes
April 2, 2012
Mankato Workforce Center

Mankato, MN

Those present:  Nancy Haag, Diane Halvorson, Jay Hancock, Connie Hines and Karen Wagner
Cal-Amp
Karen Wagner reported that a total of 49 individuals will be laid off from Cal-Amp in Waseca.  Job Service, MVAC and UI staff provided an informational meeting at the company on dislocated worker services and UI benefits.  Most of the lay-offs will occur in July and August.  Dislocated worker services will be provided through formula funding.  TAA certification will be explored.
Technical Services for Electronics (TSE)
Karen Wagner reported that Technical Services for Electronics/Ametek in Arlington, MN is closing and moving their operations to Jackson, MN.  TSE performs cable assembly for medical devices.  A total of 84 employees will be laid off beginning this summer through December.  Employees were offered positions at the Jackson location. Rapid Response meetings will take place on May 1st.  Funding will be requested for a plant specific dislocated worker project.
Welding Training 

Welding training through MN West’s mobile lab was provided in Blue Earth in March.  Ten individuals completed the training.  Five individuals have been placed and 5 are currently in job search.  Another round of welding training will be scheduled in June. 

Career Expos/Job Fair
The Career Expo for 10th graders will be held in Mankato on April 5th.  The ACE expo will be held in Fairmont on April 11th.  A Job Fair will be held at South Central College on April 10th and on April 9th Three Eagles Communication will hold a job fair at Country Inn & Suites in Mankato.

New Leaf Program

Karen Wagner reported that six DEED staff will be trained in the New Leaf Program on April 20th.  The program provides specialized Creative Job Search classes for offenders.

Statewide Vocational Rehabilitation Services Conference
Jay Hancock reported that a statewide Vocational Rehabilitation Services conference will be held April 10-12th.  

Rehabilitation Services Staff Update
Jay Hancock reported that Mike Wagner has accepted a Specialist position and will no longer be doing placement.  Roberta Johnson will continue to do placement in addition to sub-contracting placement to vendors.
MFIP Innovation Teen Parent Program
Nancy Haag reported that services have begun in all nine counties for the MFIP Teen Parent project.  Teen parents on MFIP are being referred to Single Points of Contact who coordinate services, referral to resources and monthly workshops on parenting, healthy lifestyles, financial literacy, etc.
Staff Update

Nancy Haag reported that Amy Sanders has been hired as the Family Resource Coordinator in Watonwan County and Karen Zimny has been hired as the Community Support Specialist in Waseca County.
Youth Grant 

Diane Halvorson reported that a youth grant has been received to serve youth from communities of color.  A total of 50 youth will be served from the 9-county area.  The grant focuses on providing work experience opportunities, involving families in workshops, and providing information on diversity through informational sessions and video.
Southern MN Professional Development
Diane Halvorson reported that another Southern MN Professional Development day will be scheduled for September.  
Program Year 2012 Local Unified Plan Update
Diane Halvorson provided a draft of the labor market review of the region including key industries and demand occupations.  This information will comprise the first section of the plan.  New plan questions were reviewed and managers were asked to provide information on continuous improvement.  The full plan will be available for review at the May meeting.  The plan is due May 25th.
Regional Information Meetings

Diane Halvorson provided information on workforce meetings to be held in the region, including:

· Greater Mankato Talent Symposium, May 2nd reviewing occupations in demand against the talent supply from local post-secondary schools.
· Governor’s Workforce Development Council will be holding regional “Skills @ Work” meetings in May.  More information will be provided when available.

· MNSCU will be holding “Workforce Assessment” meetings in the region:

· IT meeting will be held April 12th 

· Transportation will be held April 17th
· Manufacturing will be held April 19th
· Healthcare will be held April 23rd
· Engineering will be held April 30th

Next Operations Committee Meeting

The next Operations Committee meeting will be at 1:00 p.m. on Monday, May 7th.
